

EPP Connect

EDUCATOR PREPARATION PROVIDER

YEAR IN REVIEW

CAEP CONSULTANT VISIT

Dr. Deborah Eldridge from LCV, Inc. visited MSU September 19 & 20. The final report contained recommendations based on information gathered from the many discussions and sharing of ideas during her visit. Various committees, faculty, and personnel are working diligently to develop and implement policies based on the recommendations and to align with CAEP standards to ensure an efficient accreditation process in 2019.



In August we welcomed Dr. Karen Engler as our new Director of Secondary Education. Dr. Engler is working closely with departments and programs to facilitate admission to teacher education for our students, and to communicate CAEP accreditation activity updates in preparation for the 2019 CAEP visit. While there have been challenges there has also been progress which will continue into the new year.

IN MEMORY OF CANDACE FAIRBAIRN



We lost a friend and valued colleague with the passing of Candace Fairbairn this fall. Candace was well respected and will be sadly missed by all that knew and worked with her. A Celebration of Life is being planned for the spring semester. Details will be shared as they become available.

DESE TEACHER CERTIFICATION CHANGES

Candidates completing their educator preparation/certification program(s) after December 31, 2016 will need to have passed the Missouri General Education Assessment (MoGEA). CBASE scores will no longer be accepted.

After December 31, 2016, candidates will need to have passed the appropriate Missouri Content Assessment(s) (MoCA).

There is a fee waiver form for students with CBASE scores who now need to take the MoGEA. The fee waiver must be approved before registering to take the assessments as a number will be assigned to them for the fee to be waived.

Date	Committee	Time	Location
January 17	MSED Committee Meeting	1:00 p.m.	PSU 309
January 20	BSED Committee Meeting	1:30 p.m.	TBA
January 30	Screening Committee Meeting	TBA	TBA

SUBMISSIONS

We would like to hear from you!

Email us what you would like to promote or showcase in EPP Connect.

We are looking for faculty accomplishments, community projects, grants, etc. Email EPPConnect@missouristate.edu.



Dr. Chris Craig, Deputy Provost and Head of EPP

Year in Review:

- ✓ CAEP Consultant Visit
- ✓ Dir. Of Sec. Ed.
- ✓ In Memory of Candace Fairbairn
- ✓ DESE Teacher Certification Changes

